

Alaska Incident Commander Conference Call Agenda
1-877-774-9842 / 9077863985#

Date: July 9, 2019

Note taker: Ann Renninger

AMAC/GACC Coordinator: Greeting and Roll call

AICC: National and Alaska Situation Update

IC report out: Called in order of Priority

Agenda/Incident Commander Discussion Points: **Summarize the following in 4 min or less:**

- Fire Size / % contained / # of people / Cost to date
- Significant changes since the last 209
- BRIEF fire synopsis /Critical Incident Information (use Directional vs DIVS's)
- Political Issues / Community Meetings
- Closures / Evacuations / Public Safety Issues
- Major Safety Concerns / Injuries / Accidents
- Critical Resource Needs
- Resources Available to Reassign/Share/Demob

Final closing information:

Confirmation of next call: July 9, 2019

AICC Report and Fire Updates by Incident

AICC Report

PL5
 7 new fires for 712 acres
 7 Air Tankers
 4 water scoopers, 2 state only
 3 AA and 3 Bird Dogs
 8 fires bosses
 2 loads SMJK in FAI and one load in McGrath
 Demob'ing 5 crews on the NICC jet today

**1
 Fire: 319 Shovel Creek
 IC: Chris**

Chris Shultzer (?)
 12,855 acres
 15% contained
 766 personnel
 \$13,300,000
 No changes to 209
 Northern perimeter down in Chatanika area, 2 structure protection groups
 Southern end: back firing operation started 3.5 days ago
 High probability of success to be able to pull fire down from the SE corner all the way down towards Chatanika River area
 Expect to have pretty good air conditions today so should make good progress today if we get good air support
 Community meeting at Ken Kunkel tonight @ 1800
 Approx 31 road closures in affect, managed by 5 different National Guard check points
 741 homes, level 1
 No injuries/accidents to report
 Strategic meeting to discuss next 3-5 days

	<p>Reducing portion of level 3 evac to level 2 and will announce at public meeting tonight</p>
<p>2 Fire: 181 Swan Lake IC: Bryan Gails</p>	<p>99,086 acres 69% contained 406 personnel Continued fire growth east, approx. a mile in each of the Chickaloons Started long range planning Priorities today: Mopping up on South and West flanks with hazard tree reduction along the hoe or electric power lines in the Sterling hwy corridor North side : picked up a spot yesterday near Trapper Joe along pipeline area, so that will be a focus with winds shifting out of the south today East side: continue to prep cabins at Swan Lake and looking at contingency lines in the Resurrection Pass Trail system SE corner is highest priority, continue fairly close direct line along the fire's edge utilizing buckets and T1 hand crew Political issues: continued smoke in Cooper Landing and Steward areas Community meeting tomorrow @1800 Home or electric been cut off for over 30 days and continuing to impact residence Closures remain the same Critical needs on 209 Thanks for the SPUL and OPS!</p>
<p>3 Fire: 429 Montana Creek / 451 Malaspina IC: Bentwood Reid</p>	<p>367 acres 30% contained \$1.2M Significant change: NW Team 12 arrived, will shadow today and take over tomorrow Most resources out to fire 451 One crew is spread around the fire monitoring Sitting at 110 feet of mop up around the perimeter but won't see much more progress until we get some crews in IR flight last night show most heat on south and east side of fire Continue to mop up on perimeter, but mostly holding until we get more crews in Political issues: high volume of recreation and tourism in area Level 1 evac on Montana for total of 170 structures Major safety: roads, driving and trees. Yesterday thunderstorm activity over the fire, expecting more of that for the next two days Resource needs: crews, dozers and vehicles, but primarily crews</p> <p>451 Malaspina Pat Johnson: 84 acres 20% contained Fire mapped yesterday IR flight scheduled for today</p>

	<p>Ongoing investigation with Fire Marshall at origin of fire and that's one structure at origin that remains closed access during investigation</p> <p>Fire area level 2, 107 structures are in area</p> <p>Safety concerns: driving, trees</p> <p>Resource needs: crews</p> <p>Items of interest: plan to transition with NW T2 team tomorrow</p>
<p>4</p> <p>Fire: 362 Boundary River</p> <p>IC: Bea Day</p>	<p>NIMO:</p> <p>Assumed command at 0700 for Boundary and McArthur Creek</p> <p>Boundary:</p> <p>Continue to be good work, holding fire to west of river, continues to be high priority</p> <p>Trying to get around north side, started from River and worked up to H-50 as of last night</p> <p>Intent to continue with that work</p> <p>McArthur:</p> <p>Couple crews protecting to the north</p> <p>Ensuring we are prepared</p> <p>In addition to 209: Critical needs: repeater to help connect McArthur to existing system</p> <p>Community meeting last night was well attended</p>
<p>5</p> <p>Fire: 324 Hess Creek</p> <p>IC: Thaler/Geissinger (t)</p>	<p>Andrew, IC(t) with Richard Zimmerman IC</p> <p>Southern Idaho T3 team</p> <p>172,000 acres</p> <p>0% contained</p> <p>72 personnel</p> <p>\$852K</p> <p>Transition today at 0700 with Nevada team</p> <p>Increase in acreage on SW side of fire</p> <p>Lost one minor structure/outbuilding</p> <p>Saw some decent growth on SW side, smoked in for most of day, around 1600 we saw that growth</p> <p>Hasn't hit Hwy2 corridor yet, but is getting closer, coordinating with local transportation folks to have a contingency plan in place.</p> <p>Priorities: continue the work, get main fire around primary residence and keep eye on Hwy 2 corridor</p> <p>Political issues: concerned homeowner, can handle internally</p> <p>Closures: Fred Blitz and Colorado Creek Cabin (BLM rentals), coordinated with district manager yesterday to shut those down</p> <p>No major safety concerns</p> <p>Major resource needs: PLDO operator to continue PSD operations</p> <p>Demob'd Nevada T3 team and Burns Wildland fire module</p> <p>Would UAS option with PSD be a consideration if rotor wings aren't able to go due to smoke? Yes we would consider that</p>
<p>6</p> <p>Fire: 391 NinetyEight Creek</p>	<p>No change in 209</p> <p>69 acres</p> <p>60% contained</p>

<p>IC:) Ricky Cox</p>	<p>\$2M 127 personnel Began 96 hour glide path Continue to grid and secure and begin a large back haul operation Two green: One pulaski on shin resulting in stitches, one cauterized nasal passage, no loss of time More than likely last report on NinetyEight Creek</p> <p>390 Beaver: 8,300 acres 0% containment In mapping mission, feeling comfortable for the unique situation with high explosive and impact area</p>
<p>7 Fires: 461 IC:</p>	<p>New start: Full protection 50 acres High potential for spread 3 heavy helicopters ordered, got a fill on one 4 crews will be critical Hired on a boat to shuttle personnel Insert a state IC Dropped some jumpers yesterday until visibility deteriorated Taking half of Granite Glacier off fire 436 Tulsano to get over there until we get a fill on the crews.</p>
<p>Other topics:</p>	
<p>Date/Time of Next Call:</p>	<p>July 10, 2019 @ 0830</p>